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Glen Austin Residents’ Association

P.O.Box 4267   Halfway House  1685

82 Donovan Road Glen Austin - Midrand

Tel No :  071 054 6362 – Fax No : 086 540 5923

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HELD ON SATURDAY 28TH JANUARY 2012 AT 13.30 HOURS AT CRESSET HOUSE, 141 HAMPTON ROAD, GLEN AUSTIN, MIDRAND
PRESENT:   120 Residents

APOLOGIES:  Alex Divov, Richard Hulse, Ivan and Janet Visee, Wendy Hartley, John Lowman, Rachel Peattie, Kamlan Naidoo, Sandra Bessit, Cheryl Southy, Dave Holt, Guy Venter, Sophia Chetty.
Glenn Sheppard (Chairman) welcomed all present and the Agenda was explained.

GUEST SPEAKER – ROB FOWLER

Rob Fowler of  Rob Fowler Associates, Consulting Town and Regional Planners gave a short history on Midrand and Glen Austin.  He said the new Johannesburg Consolidated Plan (on the GARA Website) would have an impact on Glen Austin. He explained about the lack of sewage facilities in the area and the Midrand Roads Master Plan. New roads have been on the plans for years.  However due to the financial climate Rob commented that all this may not evolve in his lifetime.

Zonk’izizwe was going ahead and this would have a major impact on Glen Austin.

It was important that all development be applied for legally.  The City of Johannesburg has a website where such applications can be checked.  There is a free section and a subscription section.  To report any query illegal development it is useful to take photos.

The full presentation is on the GARA website.
THANK YOU
Glenn gave thanks to the outgoing Chairman last year, Alex Teixeira.  During last year’s AGM there was a storm and no power and this vote of thanks was missed.

He thanked Theo Antonides for all the posters printed for GARA events free of charge.

Isisango Convention Centre for hosting the GARA monthly Executive Meetings

Wendy Hartley as outgoing Treasurer.

Sally Thorpe as outgoing Chairman of the Glen Austin Conservancy

Plus the rest of the GARA team for working tirelessly during the year.

ADOPTION OF THE MINUTES OF THE AGM HELD ON 29 JANUARY 2011

Corrections:  2011 missed off heading.  Martin Moralo’s name to be spelt correctly.

The Speaker Mr Herman Pioneer’s title to be added  - Director Development Planning. 

The Minutes were adopted as a true record by  Mr Steven Johnston and seconded by Mr Geoffrey Robinson.

CHAIRMAN’S REPORT INCLUDED THE FOLLOWING:
MEMBERSHIPS

Membership had increased from 20 in 2006 to 206 in 2011, but out of 700 people on the Database this was pathetic.  All residents were encouraged to get their neighbours to join.  Membership forms were sent out for 2012 on a weekly basis to-date.  GARA needs more members – get to know your neighbour, stop being apathetic and get involved.
There are businesses supported by the residents like the Vet and therefore such businesses should support the community.

Membership fees are needed to run the office and website.  GARA receives 50+ emails a day.  The Newsletter is sent out by the Secretary Christine Robinson, on a weekly basis.

External meetings that have been attended are:  Eskom, Old Mutual Properties, Midrand Tourism, Region A of Joburg Council.

GARA has a good relationship with Johannesburg Road Agencies regarding additional roads.

The Rates Policy Meeting held recently again had a poor turnout – Glen Austin needs a collective voice regarding the Residential A category change.

GARA receives many notices of  Telecommunication Masts, illegal buildings and businesses.  Recently through Christine’s detective work,   Shell, the legal owners of the plot on the corner of Allan and Dale Roads was contacted due to an invasion of various illegal businesses and these people were removed.
Estate Agents are at fault as they tell prospective buyers that they can do “anything” on Glen Austin plots. This has to stop.

Illegal signs are removed i.e.  thatcher’s, tar suppliers.  In one night Sector 1 and the Patrollers took down 63 such signs.

FINANCES

The finances were presented.  Glenn thanked Wendy for  all her hard work during the year.  Jan van Kroonenburg asked why the payment of the Radio Licence did not appear.  Christine responded that  ICASA had changed their financial year and it had been paid in 2012.

An appeal was made for donations for Patrol Glen Austin as equipment needed replacing and repaired.

NOMINATIONS FOR THE GARA COMMITTEE FOR 2012

The Glen Austin Conservancy required a new Chairman.  Keith Burrows had agreed to become the new Treasurer for GARA.

Christine Robinson (Secretary) and Patsy Kreel (Parks Dept.) had officially resigned as they had been in this position for 3 years . They were available for re-election.
The rest of the 2011 committee agreed to stand again i.e.  Carl and Shirley Winter (Environment), Brigitte Bell (Membership drive), Guy Venter (Website) Adri v d Veer (Roads), Glenn Sheppard (Chairman), Trevor Stacy (Illegal businesses), Martin Moralo (Illegal signage).  
SECURITY – SECTOR 1 POLICE
Steve Johnstone Chairman of Sector 1 Police gave the crime stats May 2010 to 2011 – 270 incidents reported.  The Patrollers, who are the eyes and ears of the community work closely with the Police.  

All incidents, even the cutting of a fence must be reported at the Police Station; otherwise SAPS will not provide manpower if they think there is nothing going on in the area.

Block 5 – crime has decreased. Special Operations had taken place.  Sector 1 covers President Park as well, where crime is high.

PATROL GLEN AUSTIN

Down to 45 people patrolling.  The shifts are 3 hours.  Ladies are also welcome and will be partnered with a man.  Some couples go out together.  Again a request for donations to replace equipment was made.
Lack of street numbers (not plot numbers) was reiterated.  This request has been on-going for years.  Ian Measures – a reservist, emphasised that a life could be lost by   as emergency services drive round and round trying to find the right house.  Michael Agliotti also  complained that this request is made year after year and ignored.  Cowan Signs do a nice clear big sign.

A warning that recently gates were being lifted off their runners to gain access to properties.

GLEN AUSTIN RADIO NETWORK

There are 82 people on the Radio Network – again out of 700 properties.  It is run by volunteers and Paul and Sandra Valente have the database.  A radio costs in the region of R1800 plus aerial.
BLOCK 5 GATED COMMUNITY

Adri van der Veer  gave his presentation on the Gated Community (full presentation on the Website).

Block 5 had their first public meeting on 7th March 2009.   86% of the residents signed to   agree to the Gated Community.  Approval was granted by Johannesburg Road Agency in August 2010 with the help of our then Councillor Sinah Ramakhula.
There are many plans such as opening Douglas Road from Pitzer to Austin.  George Road has been earmarked for tarring.  Block 5 committee work closely with JRA.

There were two objections from the floor – Mr David Nkabinde and Mr J Kruger that the closure of Douglas Road gate affected the running of their business and they had to travel to Rosie’s Place Road due to the gate being locked.
Adri replied that the Douglas Road gate was open seven and a half hours a day from 05.30 to 08.30 plus 12.45 to 1400 hours for the Montessori parents to collect their children and then 16.30 to 19.30 in the afternoon.  

Mrs Rita Sierts replied from the floor if all the residents paid their Infrastructure Fee and joined one of the Tactical Reaction Services packages, and then a guard could be put on the Douglas Road gate.

BLOCK 4 & 6

Block 4 & 6 had been resurrected by Bruce Beevers and  Mari-Anne Kuhn.  Marie-Anne said that a public meeting would be held on 8th February  2012.  At present they were checking that all the information given to them regarding resident’s details were correct.

GLEN AUSTIN CONSERVANCY

Sally was sad to stand down due to pressure of work.

She outlined the importance of the Conservancy.

During the year activities had been organised like the  Gluhwein Evening and the Birding Breakfast.  There had been a small profit from these events but it was more of a PR exercise.

A Sundowner Birding Evening was planned for February 2012.

PARKS DEPARTMENT

20  indigenous trees had been donated by Urban Forest to be planted in open spaces or where a tree was missing, but not under power lines.

Parks Department had planted trees along Allan Road. Glenn requested that if residents had one in front of their property, to please give it a bucket of water until it becomes established.

WEBSITE
In the absence of Guy, Glenn reported that the Website was being revamped and members will be able to choose their own password to log on.  There would be a facility for voting on various matters.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

There was a question about George Road bridge and the taxis.  Patsy replied that JRA had asked for 43 bags of cement  to make bollards to stop the taxis driving on the pavement.  Christine said Patsy had exaggerated and it was 40 bags of cement.
There being no further business the Meeting closed at 1600 hours.
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